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Minutes
Minutes Approved at the December 16, 2011 Graduate Council Meeting
Faculty Present:  W. Boeve, A. Bostrom, D. Cannon, S. Choudhuri, N. Diarrassouba, M. Harris, V. Long, A. Lowen, M. Luttenton, M. Staves
Absent: S. Alaimo, B. Kingshott
Administrative Ex-Officio Present: C. Bajema, B. Cole, I. Fountain, T. James-Heer,  S. Lipnicki, J. Montag, J. Potteiger, J. Stevenson
Elected Student Reps Present: J. Amisi, M. VanderWindt

Ex-Officio Students Present: H. DeNio, Y. Nath
	AGENDA ITEM
	DISCUSSION
	ACTION/DECISION

	I.  Call to Order
	M.  Luttenton called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM. 
	

	II. Approval of Agenda
	
	Motion: M. Staves moved to approve the agenda. V. Long seconded. Motion passed unanimously. 

	III. Approval of Minutes – October 28, 2011
	
	Motion: W. Boeve moved to approve the Graduate Council Minutes of October 28, 2011. N. Diarrassouba seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	IV. Chair’s Report – M. Luttenton
	M. Luttenton submitted a memo to Figen Mekik requesting that the New Program Council would reconsider including the GC chair on the council. It will be on the December 9 ECS agenda.  


	

	V. Dean’s Report – J. Potteiger
	Graduate Education Task Force

The first meeting of the Graduate Education Task Force was held on Thursday, November 17. There are 14 members from GVSU and the Grand Rapids community, including the vice-president of multi-million dollar company, long-time GVSU faculty, new GVSU faculty, and the assistant dean of the VAI Graduate School. The committee reviewed background data about graduate education and discussed how it was collected, what it might mean, and what additional information the group might want. They might come to the GC for information or invite GC members to a meeting. They will meet every 2-3 weeks. The task force will finish its charge by the end of Winter 2012.  The task force will submit a report to Provost Davis with recommendations for improving and expanding graduate education.

Graduate Academic Policy Enforcement
In the last 18 months the Graduate Council has passed a number of policies and the OGS is charged with implementing those policies. Currently the OGS is enforcing the graduate faculty policy and the thesis/dissertation policy. Not everyone is aware of the policies yet and they don’t find out about them until they are in ‘violation’. These are handled by educating them on the policy requirements. The OGS will review the forms that have been created to make sure they are appropriate for changes to policies and they follow the process correctly. J. Montag asked to review the forms when they are ready so the information needed by the Registrar’s office is included.  The GC-PC might need to review the dual enrollment form. 

Student Disclosure of Criminal Activity
GC members discussed potential problems with the process for student disclosure of criminal activity. They check a box on the application. When students are readmitted, the Registrar’s office asks them over the phone. If the box is checked, students are asked to submit details of the crime and the name of their probation officer. It goes to a committee that includes representatives from Admissions and Public Safety, among others. For graduate students, the committee makes a recommendation and for undergraduates they make the actual decision. The graduate program is supposed to be informed of the recommendation. However, a GC member stated he was not informed when he had an applicant with a felony. J. Montag noted that if the box is checked, the application will be in the Onbase queue but it should be red flagged so it doesn’t go to the GPD queue. Another GC member noted that he had an application that gave no indication that it had gone to the review committee. If a recommendation is made to the GPD to admit or not admit the student, there should be another step before that at university level that decides if the student should be allowed on campus. T. James-Heer will follow up on the procedures and inform the GC.

	T. James-Heer will follow up on the procedures and inform the GC.

	VI. Policy Subcommittee Report – D. Cannon
	Revisions to Draft Policiies
The GC-PC has draft revisions to the graduate certificate policy, combined degree policy, a new continuous enrollment policy, policies on grades for thesis and dissertation, and the minimum number of credit hours for doctoral and specialist degrees.  The minimum credit policy has received feedback concerning the number of credit hours for the DNP. The thesis/dissertation grading policy and graduate certificate policy will likely be voted on at the next GC-PC meeting. The faculty workload survey is not complete yet. 

Changes to the study abroad policy were made at the last GC meeting. This policy takes a decision normally made by a faculty member and vests it with an administrator. The wording states that the GPD will report each request for study abroad to the graduate dean for final approval. Historically decisions can be appealed to the graduate dean, but made by the GPD or the college dean.    There may be pushback on this from ECS. After discussion, it was decided to forward the policy to ECS as it stands.
At the time graduate academic policies are passed, they should include catalog copy because students will go there first. However, not all portions of the policies are meant for students but are for faculty governance. But this will ensure that the catalog copy is consistent with the policy.  

Faculty Workload Discussion 
There has been no feedback on the faculty workload survey. J. Potteiger has been asked by the Provost to meet to discuss faculty work on theses and dissertations. There is a wide range of how thesis credit is counted as workload. Some faculty receive course releases for one thesis, others get no credit for several at a time. The GC should develop faculty workload guidelines for thesis that would be fair and gives credit to faculty for their work. Perhaps a workload task force could be appointed. 

GC members discussed changes to faculty workload policies in the past. The workload required 9 credit hours with an equivalent to 3 credit hours in an area of significant focus. But it didn’t define what ‘significant focus’ meant. It’s assumed that such activity might be supervising a thesis or independent study, chairing a committee or serving on Senate. Personnel policies need to be considered when determining significant focus, e.g., what needs to be done for tenure / promotion. J. Montag suggested that a formula could be developed similar to grade quality points so that the policy is consistent across the university. D. Cannon noted that workload for graduate faculty depends on if their department is a graduate program only, or if they are both graduate and undergraduate, as graduate faculty perform certain work that undergraduate faculty do not have to do. 
M. Luttenton suggested that the GC should focus on thesis credit now, and once J. Potteiger speaks with the Provost, they can pass that policy and look at other graduate faculty workload issues. The GC’s position for thesis credit is that it should count as academic, and there should be closer scrutiny on assigned time that doesn’t have a direct impact on the mission to teach. 

Graduate faculty are expected to work on projects that keep their programs growing, but this could put a burden on quality and expectations of the program. Undergraduate faculty do not have to meet this standard because undergraduate students are admitted to the university rather than the program. Graduate faculty have an expectation to work on external accreditation issues as well. It would be helpful to know if undergraduate faculty receive credit for research projects.  Perhaps graduate faculty could receive credit for supervising a culminating experience but exclude courses. 

	

	VII. Curriculum Subcommittee Report – M. Staves
	The GC-CC reviewed everything in the queue as of last week. There are no new programs in the queue yet. The proposal for a master’s in philanthropy and nonprofit leadership has not come back yet. J. Potteiger noted that he met with the CCPS dean and associate dean and Maria Cimitile about this program. There are some major issues to be worked out before it can move forward. 
	

	VIII. GSA Report – Y. Nath
	Y. Nath attended the NAGPS conference in Boulder, CO. Participating in this conference validates what the GSA is trying to do and helps generate ideas. She attended sessions on how to engage with undergraduates and splitting funding. She encouraged future GSA officers to attend.  

GSA is on track to get its goals accomplished by end of the Winter 2012 semester. There is a subcommittee of 3 graduate students and 3 undergraduate students to rewrite the constitution. 

GSA is looking for students to serve as officers next year and for Graduate Council representatives. GradClub is doing well with steady attendance. Another GradPub will be held tonight at 25 Kitchen and Bar. There will be another interviewing workshop in the Winter 2012 semester as well as a Saturday workshop entitled “leading high performance teams.” 
J. Amisi tried to work with the Lanthorn to get a regular column for graduate students. Lanthorn representatives agreed but they required the writer to go to Allendale to apply. GA will post articles on their website and in their newsletter, and possibly in the Forum and other places that faculty will be able to see it. 
An endowment for GSA is being started to help pay for student activity.

	

	IX. Old/New Business
	New business was discussed in the policy subcommittee report with regard to faculty workload. 
	

	X. Adjournment
	
	Motion: D. Cannon moved to adjourn. W. Boeve seconded. Meeting adjourned at 10:53 AM. 
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